Temple Beth Torah NEWS FOR YOU

SEPTEMBER 2025 ELUL 5785 - TISHREI 5786



Rabbi Dan Gordon SPIRITUAL LEADER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND CHAIRPERSONS

> Michael Miller PRESIDENT

Debbie Swaim VICE PRESIDENT

Lenny Simmons TREASURER

Stacey Blumin

SECRETARY

Pat Klemz DFI FGATE

Brain Eoff DELEGATE

Debye Lurie

DELEGATE

David Acosta
DELEGATE

Carrie Keith

EDUCATION

Debye Lurie

BUILDING

Andrea Miller RITUAL

Emma Brawn SOCIAL

Emma Brawn MEMBERSHIP

Shari Ellsworth PAST PRESIDENT

Stacey Blumin ADMINISTRATOR AND NEWSLETTER EDITOR

High Holidays Are HERE!

Join Us In-Person or Virtually for Rosh Hashanah & Yom Kippur

Mark your calendars for the High Holiday season.

We hope to see as many of you as possible in person!

Rabbi Dan Gordon and Cantor Francyne Davis Jacobs will be officiating.

2025 High Holiday Schedule

Monday, September 22 at 7:30 pm: Rosh Hashanah Eve A dessert Oneg will follow.

Tuesday, September 23 3 at 10:30 am: Rosh Hashanah morning

Wednesday, October 1 at 7:30 pm: Kol Nidre

Thursday, October 2 at 10:30 am: Yom Kippur morning service

Thursday, October 2 at 3:30 pm: Yom Kippur afternoon and concluding services/

A Break-the-Fast meal will follow.

Our Children's Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur Services will be held at 9:30 am on the mornings of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. In Person Only

Members: All TBT members wishing to attend in person, please join us! Please make sure your 2025-2026 membership is current and filled out before Rosh Hashanah. For virtual attendance, all members will receive the link prior to the holidays.

Guests: If you are not currently a member of TBT, please call 281-446-5611 or email Stacey at admin@tbthumble.org to register to attend our in-person or virtual High Holiday services.

Suggested donation for those not yet members of TBT: Individuals: \$175 Families: \$350

High Holiday donations may be applied to future membership dues.

Donations can be made by sending a check to Temple Beth Torah or submitting payment online under the "Donation" tab at www.tbthumble.org and clicking on "High Holidays."

NOBODY IS TURNED AWAY FOR FINANCIAL REASONS Please make a gift that works for you.

MISSION STATEMENT

Temple Beth Torah is a congregation that embraces the philosophy and values of Judaism in the following ways: Spiritually, by celebrating the richness and traditions of Torah, prayer, holidays and life cycle events; Educationally, by encouraging learning, increasing Jewish knowledge and enriching understanding for children, teenagers and adults; Compassionately, by caring for our members and others in the Jewish community in times of need while also fostering positive relationships with our non-Jewish neighbors. **Temple Beth Torah** embraces the spirit of inclusion for Jewish individuals and families who represent a variety of backgrounds and family compositions.

SEPTEMBER EVENTS				
Friday, September 5	7:00PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan In Person and Virtual Oneg prepared by the Simpson Family		
Sunday, September 7	9:00AM	First Day of Religious School		
Friday, September 12	7:00PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan In Person and Virtual Oneg prepared by		
Friday, September 17	7:00PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan In Person and Virtual Oneg prepared by		
Monday, September 22	7:30PM	Erev of Rosh Hashanah		
Tuesday, September 23	9:30AM 10:30 AM	Children's Service Rosh Hashanah Service		
Friday, September 26	7:00PM	Tashlich Shabbat Service – details to be determined.		
Wednesday, October 1	7:30PM	Kol Nidre		
Thursday, October 2	9:30 AM 10:30 AM	Children's Service Yom Kippur morning service		
Thursday, October 2	3:30 M	Yom Kippur afternoon and concluding services - A Community Break-the-Fast Potluck meal will follow.		

MEMBERSHIP FORMS ARE DUE NOW!

There are a couple ways to turn in your membership form –mail or email. Please submit your membership forms before the high holidays to received member tickets.

If you If you need a membership form, please contact Stacey at admin@tbthumble.org or visit www.tbthumble.org and scroll down under MEMBERSHIP. If you have questions about membership, email Stacey or call (281) 446-5611 and she will put the appropriate person in contact with you.

RABBI'S MESSAGE

Teshuva for the Young and the Not-So-Young

Return again...return again...return to the land of your soul.

Return to who you are; Return to what you are; Return to where you are...

Born and reborn again...

Return again...

These words, written and composed by Rabbi Shlomo Carlebach (of blessed memory) have set the tone for many modern High Holy Day services. It focuses on the Hebrew concept of *teshuvah*, which we understand to mean "repentance," but literally means "return." We also focus on this concept in the more traditional liturgy when we plead for G-d's mercy, confidently stating that "*tefilah*, *tzedakah*, *v'teshuva* – prayer, charity and repentance – will temper a severe decree."

If repentance and return are synonymous, to what are we returning? In Rabbi Carlebach's song, we return to our soul and to our past, somehow starting over again. The slow, repetitive and pensive music he composed implies that this *teshuvah*, this return, is an ongoing, never-ending process.

As I mentally and emotionally prepare for this New Year, I've been thinking about the concept of return. Growing means moving forward, not backwards. We hope to grow and change for the better. We want to learn from our mistakes and become better people based on what we have learned. Where is there room for a return? The past is over; the future is now.

Yet sometimes I observe a child marveling at something new. I hear a question I've never heard before. I see that "aha!" look when a child "gets it." I study with a bar or bat mitzvah student as he or she discovers an aspect of Torah I hadn't before considered. And I think about the innocence of youth. We think there is nothing new under the sun, and every day, a child uncovers a new truth. The Bible's poetic book of Ecclesiastes proposes, "There is nothing new under the sun," suggesting that everything that happens now has happened before; we just forgot about it. I take issue with that statement. Every moment is new if we notice.

On Yom Kippur, we contemplate where we've sinned, how we've fallen short of complete goodness and innocence. Perhaps the return we long for is a return to the innocent purity of our youth. Return to remembering what it's like to find something new, to learn something exciting and invigorating, which makes us want to shout "Wow!" Rediscovering the naivety we had when we assumed that each new person we meet is a potential friend, and not someone who might be out to get us. As children, we always seem to remember the Golden Rule; adults sometimes forget.

Robert Fulghum, a Unitarian minister and author, wrote:

All I ever really needed to know I learned in kindergarten. Wisdom was not at the top of the graduate school mountain but there in the sandbox at nursery school.

These are the things I learned: Share everything. Play fair. Don't hit people. Put things back where you found them. Clean up your own mess. Don't take things that aren't yours. Say you're sorry when you hurt somebody. Wash your hands before you eat. Flush. Warm cookies and cold milk are good for you. Live a balanced life. Learn some and think some and draw and paint and sing and dance and play and work every day some."

Our lives may be more complicated than the lives of five-year-olds. But there is certainly a lot of simple wisdom in the wonder of childhood that can lead us to a beautiful return, returning to embrace the wonder and newness of life.

Shana Tova – Happy New Year, 5786! I look forward to sharing it with you.

B'shalom,

Rabbi Dan Gordon

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

Shalom Temple Beth Torah Family,

As we begin September, there is a renewed energy in our Temple. I'm excited to share that Sunday School is starting up again this month, and we can't wait to welcome our students back! Our teachers and staff have been preparing engaging lessons and meaningful experiences that will strengthen our children's Jewish education and connection to our community. Of course, the new playground and gaga ball pit will add to the joy of Sunday mornings, giving our kids a wonderful place to play and connect with one another.

In addition to Sunday School, I'm pleased to announce that we will also be holding Adult Education sessions with Rabbi Dan once a month on Sundays. These gatherings are a wonderful opportunity to deepen our learning and explore our tradition together. We are also planning to host guest educators once a month, bringing in fresh perspectives and meaningful discussions for our adult community.

As we move through September, we are preparing for the High Holidays, a sacred and meaningful time for reflection, renewal, and connection. Please watch for announcements with details about services and events—we look forward to welcoming the New Year together as one community.

A gentle reminder: Membership forms are due. Submitting yours ensures you stay connected and allows us to plan for the year ahead with strength and stability.

Finally, Temple Beth Torah is powered by the heart and hands of its members. We are always looking for volunteers—whether to help with programs, administrative tasks, events, or simply by lending a hand around the building. If you are able to give some of your time, please reach out to the office. Every effort, big or small, makes a meaningful difference.

Thank you for being part of our Temple family. Together, let's look forward to a year filled with learning, growth, and community.

L'shalom, Michael Miller

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

The High Holiday season is a time we remember loved ones that are no longer with us. A Book of Remembrance is printed and distributed during our Yizkor/ memorial service on the afternoon of Yom Kippur, and the names are read at that time.

Please find the form to complete on page 8. Please fill out the form every year so we can be as accurate as possible. Please submit your names by Rosh Hashanah to ensure they will be included. It is customary to donate in memory of loved ones. The amount can be of your choosing, and many members contribute for each name they wish to be listed and read on Yom Kippur. Donations can be by check made payable to "Temple Beth Torah" or online under the "Donation" tab at our website and clicking the "Book of Remembrance" button. Contact admin@tbthumble.org for more information.

Contact admin@tbthumble.org for more information.

Join a Committee!

Have you thought about becoming more active at TBT? One way is to join a committee. Some of our committees include the building, ritual, social, membership, fundraising, education, social justice and safety & security committees.

A new committee that is being brought back is the caring committee. This committee is designed to remember members on special occasions, help with meals if ill, and brighten people's lives.

If you are interested in serving on a committee or for more information, please contact Mike Miller at president@tbthumble.org

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL HAPPENNINGS

We are looking forward to our first day of Religious School on September 7. A new school year is always exciting. Cantor Francyne will join us to welcome in the new school year with song. All of our teachers have a wonderful year planned that is filled with lessons on Jewish traditions, history, Israel, prayer, Torah, and Hebrew. Our confirmation class ($8^{th} - 10^{th}$ grade) will study ethics and their Jewish place in the world.

Over the next few weeks, the classes will focus on Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, Sukkot and Simchat Torah. The students will learn the traditions and meanings of these important holidays. Each class is also working on Hebrew skills from learning the alef bet to reading Hebrew as well as prayers for bar/bat mitzvah preparation.

The Shofar Factory from Living Legacy Chabad Outreach is coming to Temple Beth Torah on September 14. "The Shofar Factory begins with a discussion about Shofarot using backdrops and various horns. The highlight of the presentation is when the Shofar is actually crafted, starting with the raw horn of a ram. Participants saw, drill, polish and shellac the horn to create genuine kosher Shofarot. Students are taught how to sound the Shofar and how to follow the traditional sequence of notes blown on Rosh Hashanah." Each student will go home with their very own shofar!

Carrie Keith
TBT Religious School Principal

PRAYERS TO ACTION

Temple Beth Torah regularly collects non-perishable food items for Humble Area Assistance Ministries (HAAM) to help our local residents who are in need. The High Holidays are a perfect time to remember to befriend our neighbors. The Torah has many references to our obligation to feed the hungry, including a passage that is read on Yom Kippur afternoon. When we offer gifts of food anonymously, then they can accept those gifts without shame or obligation; and if

they become able to contribute to others in the future, they will do so with joy.

"When you harvest your land, you shall not reap to the very edges of your field, or gather the gleanings of your harvest, or gather the fallen grapes of your vineyard. You shall leave them for the poor, the widows, the orphans and the foreigners." (Leviticus 19:9-10)

TBT Sisterhood is once again taking the lead this High Holiday season by distributing paper bags at Rosh Hashanah for our community to fill and bring back to the temple on Yom

Kippur. Many other faith-based communities will be participating in food drives as well and joining us once again in the "Competing in Goodness," program coordinated by the Minaret Foundation, an organization whose vision is "to see the world where faith communities seek each other's help to better the world as the norm, instead of the exception." All our donations will stay right here in our community.

At the conclusion of the food drives throughout the greater Houston area, in early November, there will be a multi-faith gathering where we will celebrate our collective mitzvah with other communities. Whether or not you fast on Yom Kippur, this is a wonderful opportunity to start our year by helping others.

TBT SISTERHOOD

We had a lovely lunch at Kenny & Ziggy's last month! So nice to gather together for fellowship while enjoying our favorite deli food. Rumor has it there will be more Kenny & Ziggy outings throughout the year! Keep an eye out for the Sisterhood email with a link to the Erev Rosh Hashanah sign-up sheet for our annual Applicious Oneg! If you are not receiving Sisterhood emails, send an email to sisterhood@tbthumble.org

Simchas in September Birthdays

- 2 Karen Simmons
- 7 Pete Brawn
- 16 Idalis Ramirez
- 17 Kim Levy
- 18 Sofia Gerszen
- 22 Wesley Goble
- 23 Howard Arner
- 23 Dennis Keith
- 25 Ellen Klager
- 25 Jacob Rhines
- 26 Rosie Brawn

Anniversaries

- 6 Larry and Lauren Rhines
- 9 David and Lori Acosta
- 15 Dennis and Carrie Keith

Yahrtzeit Memorial Plaques

The minimum donation for one memorial plaque to be placed on the wall in the sanctuary remains \$300. However, those purchasing two plaques at the same time can do so for \$500, a savings of \$100. It usually takes at least a month for a plaque to be engraved and sent back to the temple, but in the summer months, it can take longer because many synagogues are purchasing plaques to be ready for High Holidays. You may consult with the rabbi for the Hebrew name and date by emailing Rabbi Dan Gordon at rabbi@tbthumble.org Checks must be sent to TBT prior to the plaque being ordered.

For HAAM (Humble Area Assistance Ministries)

HAAM is collecting non-perishable foods and hygiene items: They are in need of canned beans, canned fruit (low sugar), canned chicken and tuna and canned vegetables (low sodium). If you prefer to donate hygiene items they need toothbrushes, toothpaste, razors, shampoo, and conditioner. Thank you for your support!

September Yahrzeits

The following names will be read each week during June to acknowledge those who have passed away who were connected with our community. If there are mistakes or omissions, please e-mail the temple at admin@tbthumble.org or leave a message at 281-446-5611.

Annie Minkes, Clyde Blumin, Amerigo Strizzi,
Maxinne Davis, SarahWinsberg, James Cliff Smith,
Marsha Schneps, Jack Ballin, Amy Shalom, Jeff Reed,
Tracy Tobin Johnson, Edith Kharasch, Karen Finn,
Mathew Mounger, Joseph Lewis, Scott Sard,
Rose Saslaw, Ruth Merki, Barney Gordon,
Rildah Royal, Stephen Stapleton Jr,
Stephen Stapleton Sr, Joseph Gordon, Rose Weiss,
David Kestin, Lee Salkin, Tom Theriot, Harry Preusse,
Wanda Preusse, Martha Weisberg, Carol Winter,
Faye Cohn Graham, Jacob Halpern, Irwin Kaplan,
Dorothy Kirschner

CUP OF WISDOM

A VIRTUAL BOOK CLUB AND DISCUSSION GROUP MEETING EACH SUNDAY AT 11:30 AM ON ZOOM

The Sunday Discussion group meets every Sunday at 11:30 AM virtually. Books are read and discussed. The books chosen are always thought provoking and generate interesting discussions. If you are interested in joining the discussion or have any questions, please email Susan at spollard@tbthumble.org. The discussion group meets through Zoom. The link remains the same each week and is sent out in our weekly emails.

ONEG INFORMATION

Thank you to everyone who has provided an oneg recently. They have been delicious and a highlight to every Shabbat. Thank you also to those who have sponsored an oneg with your generous donations. Preparing an oneg is a wonderful way to celebrate a special event. It is also a way to commemorate a Yahrtzeit for a loved one. If you would like to do an oneg, please leave a message for Stacey Blumin at 281-446-5611, or email admin@tbthumble.org

Please sign up at this link to prepare an oneg – thank you in advance.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BAEAA22A 2FB6-57857673-tbtoneg#/

Torah Portions for September 2025

Summarized by Rabbi Dan Gordon

September 5-6, Ki Tetze, Deuteronomy 21:10-25:19

There are seventy-two commandments in *Ki Tetze*, the largest number in any Torah portion. Topics covered include marriage and divorce, defiant children, fair weights and measures and charity for the poor. At the end of the parsha we are instructed to "blot out the memory of Amalek from under heaven." While some look at Amalekites as a group of people, others have considered "Amalek" as the force of evil and hatred within our hearts. Many of the regulations teach us about righteous living. Others, such as how to handle a defiant child, convey problematic approaches that must be studied in the context of time, and perhaps should be read metaphorically. The punishment for a defiant child appears to suggest he be stoned to death. Since there are no references in which this punishment was actually administered, we can assume the Torah is encouraging us to look closely at behavior before casting immediate judgment.

September 12-13, Ki Tavo, Deuteronomy 26:1-29:8

The *parshah* begins with a description of a ceremony to commemorate the occupation of the land. Some of every first fruit of the soil will be given to the priest as the exodus experience is retold. A tenth of the yield must be set-aside for the Levite, the stranger, the fatherless and the widow. Blessings and curses, some extremely graphic, are recited to motivate the people to observe the covenant.

September 19-20, Nitzavim, Deuteronomy 29:9-30:20

Nitzavim is read twice a year: once on its calendar date and once on Yom Kippur. It is no mere recapitulation but instead is a talk about the future. Moses' speech to the Israelites just before they enter the Land of Israel reveals that in Judaism, belief flows from behavior. Moses reminds the Israelites that God's words, teachings and spirit are not meant to be distant, but are close to us, in our hearts.

September 26-27, Va-Yelech Deuteronomy 31:1-30

In *Vayelech* Moses announces to the Israelites that at one hundred and twenty years old, he is no longer active. He publicly transfers his authority to Joshua and empowers the Levites to bring the Teachings of the Torah into the Ark of Covenant. Moses warns the Israelites to remember all of G-d's commandments by re-reading the teachings even after his own death.

Support TBT and Make a High Holiday Donation

Beautiful and meaningful High Holiday services are being planned at Temple Beth Torah. It is one of our most important times of the year. We are looking for individuals and families to help underwrite our experience this year. Donations are needed to help especially with music and security for our Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services. Contact admin@tbthumble.org for more information. Also, please contact us if you would like to participate in any way in the services and/or food preparation and cleanup.

KROGER card to support TBT.

Kroger has recently upgraded their Community Rewards system and as a result TBT has a new account number-VE980. Please use this new number when linking your Kroger card to TBT so we can receive a percentage of your Kroger purchases. It's an easy way to help TBT earn some money. While the previous number will continue to be associated with our organization, it will not be visible to members when enrolling. New members can enroll by searching for either VE980 or Temple Beth Torah. If you are a Kroger shopper, please link your Kroger card to TBT at no cost to you.

DONATIONS

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND

Brian Eoff

GENERAL FUND

Matt and Emily Simpson

Wesley Goble for Children's Music Education

Joe and Casey Snyder

BUILDING FUND

Debye Lurie

Patricia Klemz - In Memory of William Klemz

MEMORIAL PLAQUE

Lani Weirnick in memory of Robert Weirnick

If you would like to sponsor a TBT service or event in honor of an occasion or in memory of a loved one, please contact Stacey at <u>admin@tbthumble.org</u>.

Give-a-Gift to TBT An Easy Way to Help TBT

TBT is in need of the following items this month. If you would like to donate any of these items, please send a message to giveagift@tbthumble.org to ensure we do not get too many of a needed item. The items can be brought to TBT whenever we are open, or we may be able to arrange for a pickup.

Items needed this month:

Coffee Creamer Dessert size plates
Forks Copy paper.
Bottled water Decaf Coffee

To go Containers

DONATIONS

Making a donation to TBT is a perfect way to honor a joyous occasion like a birthday, anniversary, wedding/engagement, new home, job change, or retirement. It is also appropriate to honor someone who has passed away with a donation in his/her memory at the time of the passing or on the yahrzeit (anniversary) of the passing. All donations to Temple Beth Torah are tax deductible. You can choose where you would like your donation to be applied.

You can now make a donation online to any of our funds. Tell your friends and family to visit our website, www.tbthumble.org, to make a donation or see the donations form in this newsletter.

DONATIONS Cont.

GENERAL FUND

Any donation that is not specified to another specific fund goes to the General Fund, which helps maintain the operating budget of the temple. Building expenses, insurance, staff salaries and all program expenses that are not underwritten come out of the General Fund, as well as support for the Religious School.

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

This separate tzedakah fund enables the rabbi to make confidential contributions to help individuals and causes that may be in crisis. The rabbi may also use this fund to help support unbudgeted programs that will benefit the temple or community.

BURT LEVY MEMORIAL LIBRARY AND BEAUTIFICATION FUND

This fund maintains the library and helps purchase new books, as well as other cosmetic improvements to the temple's interior. Our library, located in the back of the sanctuary, is named after TBT's founding president, Burt Levy, who was a major inspiration in starting Temple Beth Torah.

TRACY TOBIN JOHNSON MEMORIAL EDUCATION FUND

This fund provides scholarships to Jewish summer camps for children and for educational conferences for teachers. It also helps support special educational programs that are not in the general budget. The fund honors Tracy Tobin Johnson, who was an active TBT member, volunteer and teacher before passing away at a young age.

TOM THERIOT MEMORIAL PROGRAM FUND

This fund supports special dynamic programs, often related to the arts. It is named after Tom Theriot, a lover of the arts, who was a constant presence at TBT and supported every cause.

LEGACY GIVING SOCIETY

TBT's Legacy Giving Society is a group of visionary donors who have committed themselves to the future of Temple Beth Torah. Legacy gifts are easily to establish, cost nothing during your lifetime, and make a difference for our community. Contact admin@tbthumble.org for more information.

SCOTT ERIC KAUFMAN AND JEFFREY KAUFMAN TECHNOLOGY AND EDUCATION FUND

This fund helps support the technology needs of TBT including computers, screens, and cameras and will help with our virtual programming. it also supports other educational pursuits related to technology. The fund was established in memory of Dr. Scott Eric Kaufman and his father, Jeffrey Kaufman.

CHILDREN'S MUSIC EDUCATION FUND

Enables TBT's students to enrich their learning of prayer and Jewish music by having a cantor or music educator come multiple times to Sunday School and lead services with the students.

YOU MUST FILL OUT A FORM EVERY YEAR!!!

TEMPLE BETH TORAH

320 SHALLOW DRIVE HUMBLE, TX 77338 281-446-5611

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

Please return this form no later than September 23

Please inscribe the following names in our "Book of Remembrance" which the synagogue is publishing for the Day of Atonement in honor and memory of our loving family.

,		•	,
As a tribute to our departed or as a tzedakah gift for the belov	nes, I/we are enved souls who a	closing \$ re remembered on Octol	per 2nd at the Memorial Service.
Listed below are the full names of the departed:		Date of Death:	
Or	There are no c	hanges from last year	
Remembered by:			
Address/Phone/Email:			

Thank you for your donation. Yahrzeit plaques for the memorial board are available. Call 281-446-5611 for more information.

Temple Beth Torah Donate a Brick Campaign

TBT member Will Pollard has built a brick path in front of our Sukkah as part of his Eagle Scout project. We are now giving everyone an opportunity to donate an engraved brick for the path with all donations going to support Temple Beth Torah!

This is a wonderful way to remember a loved one or honor a friend/family member.

You can also use it to commemorate an occasion, like a bar/bat mitzvah, a wedding, an anniversary or a memorable birthday.

Each brick can be inscribed with 3 lines and 20 characters per line (letters, numbers, spaces, punctuation and other keyboard symbols are considered characters).

Various approved clip art designs can be made available for an additional \$20 donation per brick. If clip art is used, the text is limited to 15 characters per line.

Brick donations are: 1 Brick= \$100 4 Bricks= \$280 @ \$70/each 2 Bricks= \$180 @ \$90/each 5 Bricks= \$300 @ \$60/each 3 Bricks= \$240 @ \$80/each 6 or more Bricks= \$50 a brick Please send your check with the engraving information to TBT: 320 Shallow Drive, Humble, Texas 77338. Questions? Please contact project coordinator Jeremy Blumin at admin@tbthumble.org. Name of donor: Phone number or email address: Engraving details (please print): Brick 1: Line 1 _______ Line 3 ______ Brick 2: Line 1 ______ Line 2 ______ Line 3 ______

Please consider making a donation to support
Temple Beth Torah's many worthy endeavors.
You can indicate which fund you would like your contribution
to support on the form below,
as well as the names of those you wish to honor or remember.

You may contact the Temple by calling 281- 446-5611 with any questions.

THANK YOU

Please mail your donation and form to the Treasurer at: Temple Beth Torah 320 Shallow Drive Humble, TX 77338

	From:			
	☐ In honor of ☐ In memory of			
\checkmark	Name			
TEMPLE				
BETH TORAH	Please apply donation to (check one):			
	☐ General Fund			
Donation Form	☐ Rabbi's Discretionary Fund			
	☐ Burt Levy Memorial Library Fund			
Thank You!	☐ Scott Eric Kaufman Technology Fund			
	☐ Tracy Tobin Johnson Memorial Education Fund			
	☐ Tom Theriot Memorial Program Fund			
	☐ Temple Security Fund			
	Please send acknowledgement of the donation to: Name			
	Address			
	TEMPLE BETH TORAH 320 SHALLOW DRIVE HUMBLE, TX 77338			
	(281) 446-5611 WWW.TBTHUMBLE.ORG			

September 2025 ELUL 5785 - TISHREI 5786

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	SEPT 1	2	3	4	5	6
					7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan	
					In Person and Virtual Oneg provided The Simpson Family	
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
9:00 AM – 12:15 PM Religious School					7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan	
11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual					In Person and Virtual Oneg open for sponsorship	
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
9:00 AM – 12:15 PM Religious School					7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan	
11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual					In Person and Virtual Oneg open for sponsorship	
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
NO Religious School 11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual					7:00 PM Tashlich Shabbat Service Location to be determined.	
					In Person ONLY	
28	29	30	OCT 1	2	3	4
9:00 AM – 12:15 PM Religious School						
9:30 am – 11:00AM ADULT EDUCATION at TBT						
11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual						